St. Andrew Events

Faith Formation and Religious Education

Adults - The Journey continues. We will meet for another session on Monday, June 19 at 7PM.

High School, Junior High, and Elementary - Have a Safe and enjoyable SUMMer!!

Social Committee - Pastoral Care Ministry



More details on each of these **SUMMER EVENTS** will be in upcoming issues of **THIS WEEK AT ST. ANDREW.** As you take time away, we hope you will keep informed by visiting our St. Andrew website: www.standrewbc.org. Select *Parish Information* on the red bar and click on current/or a past bulletin Sunday date. HOPE to SEE YOU at the EVENTS!

This Week at Saint Andrew

June 18, 2017

Website:standrewbc.com

Email: standrewbc@gmail.com

Phone: 702-293-7500

Summer Office Hours: Tuesday - Friday 8:00 AM to Noon and 1 PM to 4:00 PM

1399 San Felipe Drive, Boulder City, NV 89005-3202

Calendar & Mass Intentions

Sunday, June 18 - Corpus Christi

Presider: Fr. Bob Stoeckig

Mass 8 AM

People of the Parish

Coffee & Donuts after Mass

Mass 10:30 AM

Father's Day Spiritual Bouquet

Coffee & Donuts after Mass

Monday, June 19

OFFICE CLOSED

7 PM The Journey

Tuesday, June 20

7:30 AM Mass † *David Warzala* Rosary and Chaplet afterwards

Wednesday, June 21 10:30 AM Funeral Mass: George Peter Beck

6:45 PM Choir Rehearsal

Thursday, June 22

7:30 AM Mass † David Warzala

Friday, June 23
Vacation Hours:
Office closes at 2 p.m.

Saturday June 24

NO Saturday Mass until 9/9/17

Next Sunday, June 25: SPECIAL COLLLECTION

See letter from our bishop (page 2)

Parish Staff

Rev. Bob Stoeckig, Pastor

frbob.bc@gmail.com

Deacon Tim O'Callaghan, Pastoral Associate

tim.standrewsbc@gmail.com

Jenifer Jefferies, Director of Religious Ed

standrew.dre@gmail.com

Mary Biggs, Parish Secretary (office)

standrewbc@gmail.com

Phil Esser, Music Director

phylmarx@gmail.com

Cindy Blatchford, Bookkeeper

standrewbkpr@gmail.com

Kevin Smith, Maintenance Director

rockingksmith@gmail.com

Confessions are available by appointment.

Anointing of the Sick at the 7:30 AM Mass on the first Wednesday of the month, or by appointment.

For *Marriage* and *Baptism* information, please contact the parish office.

SAFE ENVIRONMENT "Promise to Protect"
BELIEVE IN THE POSSIBILITY OF HELP AND HEALING.
THERE IS HOPE.

Your local Victim Assistance Coordinator is available to help you or anyone who has been abused or victimized by someone representing the Catholic Church. We will listen to your needs and support you. We will help you make a formal complaint and arrange a personal meeting with the bishop, or his delegate, if desired. We encourage you to come forward and speak out. *The Victim Assistance Coordinator in our diocese is: Ron Vallance at* (702) 235-7723

This week we celebrate the last of the feasts that follow Pentecost. Our daily Mass celebrations have been in Ordinary Time since Pentecost, but our Sundays have lingered with the Feast of the Most Holy Trinity and today's feast of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ.

Each of these feasts was added as history moved on to give the church a chance to highlight one or another aspect of God's presence in our lives. Today's feast is, in one sense, the feast of every time we gather at the Eucharistic table. We step back in awe to linger on the gift of the Eucharist and the way in which God's presence is manifested to us in it.

This is always a Sunday when I recall St. Augustine who urged his people "Receive what you believe, become what you receive." It was his reminder that God's presence which receive and consume transforms us into God's presence which we bring to the world.

So this Sunday I invite you to think not only about the real presence of Christ in the Sacrament of the Eucharist, but also about your call to embody that presence in the world around you--your family, neighborhood, workplace, city and beyond. How are you called to embody this mission in your life?

Meantime, enjoy the heat of summer and change of pace. Blessings, Fr. Bob

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,
On the weekend of June 25, our diocese will
take up the Peter's Pence Collection. Our
participation supports the charitable work of
Pone Francis as he reaches out to those who are marginalized and suffering around the globe. By supporting this collection, you join the Holy Father in bringing a little more mercy into the world.

Pope Francis called to us in his 2016 *Urbi et*Orbi address: "May efforts be made everywhere" to promote the culture of encounter, justice and reciprocal respect, which alone can guarantee $\stackrel{\blacksquare}{\equiv}$ the spiritual and material welfare of all people.

We are taking up this collection to be part of the \equiv Church's effort to promote a culture of encounter and justice. Your support makes it possible for the Holy Father to carry out his charitable works around the world, to help victims of war, natural disasters, and other difficult situations.

Let us join with our brothers and sisters in faith from around the globe to help Pope Francis reach the marginalized in our world. Please prayerfully consider how you can best support the collection this year. For more information about the collection, please visit www.usccb. org/peters-pence.

I remain - Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Reverend Joseph A. Pepe, D.D., J.C.D. Bishop of Las Vegas

"A little mercy makes the world less cold and more just."—Pope Francis, Angelus, March 17, 2013.

Pray For

Nadine Boettcher (Mary Boettcher's mother) Warren Britton Frank Emma Michael Cotoia Jed Profetta Ellen Guest Moses Moya Janail Manzanares Tommy Morrissey

> James Rung (4 yrs. old) Hanh Nguyen (Chau's mother) Jenn & Rob Rudoloff

Lailani (and all cancer fighters)

and all those we continue to remember in our prayers on the PRAYER SITE list (www.stan*drewbc.org* and select the PRAY FOR US tab), the Tiltons in Kinshasa, all deployed military who are serving our country, and for the family & friends of those who have recently died, especially Rebecca, Alicia Lara's sister.

Sanctuary Flowers

If you are interested in sponsoring fresh flowers to commemorate or celebrate an event, a person, or a time in your life, please make arrangements through the parish office to reserve your weekend. Cost: \$100.

Flower arrangements are by BC Florist Owners & parishioners Kris & Dan Thompson

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)

If you are interested in becoming a Catholic, please contact the office for more information about RCIA.

Weekly Offering and Attendance

Offering	Last Year	Current Year
June 11, 2017	\$5,566.00	\$6,194.00

Daily Scripture Readings visit http://usccb.org/bible/readings (click the day/date on the calendar)

Beyond the Parish

Women's Silent Retreat

Sacred Heart Retreat House, Alhambra

September 29 - October 1

Contact: Peggy Caspar 702-689-7055

Women's Retreat

Serra Retreat Center, Malibu November 3-5. Website indicates Sr. Carol and Fr. Mike will be retreat masters, again.

Theme: Discovering the Kingdom Within Contact: Helen Breeden 702-334-7516

We Remember, We Celebrate, We Believe! **Diocesan Conference 2017**

September 8, 9, 2017

Orleans Hotel & Casino Space is limited and going fast. This conference is for all Catholics and you can register at: https://www.gfwebservices.com/lvdc/ or contact our parish office for assistance.

The Grief Ministry from Holy Spirit Catholic Church is sponsoring a weekend retreat called Joyful Again. This program is designed for widows/widowers who want to express the grief they feel inside and start learning how to live again. This overnight retreat is at Camp Potosi on September 15th - 17th. Brochures are available in the parish office & hall.

The next upcoming Worldwide Marriage **Encounter Weekend is on August 18-20.** To apply online, or for other weekend dates visit www.lvloveyourspouse.org or call 702-589-0068.

Retrouvaille Catholic based program. If you or someone you know is considering separation or divorce, please pick up a blue brochure in the parish hall. For further information on Retrouvaille, please contact Chuck & Carol Moore at 702-604-1006.